
Daves Avenue Elementary Home & School Club Meeting Minutes-April 2, 2015 

Attendees: Becky Hanson, Nicole Reginelli,  Bianca Gruetter, Kim Simon, Kathy Granger, Laura Kupor, Laura Murphy-Wilkens, 
Deborah Weinstein,  Marisa D’Amico, Janae Ghaziani, Michele Grancell, Lisa Hanson, Elaine Herzig, Anna Lindstrom, Vanessa 
Mockler, Kristina Schmidt, Dan Snyder, Loly Stacey, Lianne Verheyden, Liz Olson, Marcio Sayco, Bridget Johnston, Patty Charles 

 

Call to order at 8:36 

Approval of March 5, 2015 minutes 

 Motion: Jeff Milde 

 Second: Dan Snyder 

 Motion Passed 

Featured Guests: Scott Broomfield (School Board Trustee) & Marico Sayco (Los Gatos Town Council) 

 Discussed new partnership between School District and Los Gatos Town Council 

 Safe Routes to School initiatives were discussed 

 Save the Date: Safe Routes to School Summit-Thursday, May 7, 2015-Los Gatos Lodge-8:30am to 
12:00pm 

 Housing mandates from the state were discussed 

President’s Report-Becky Hanson 

 Thank you to Vivian Gabel and her committee for all her work on Author’s Day 

 Thank you to Kim Simon, Janae Ghaziani, Liz Olson, Kathy Granger for their hard work on the Circus 

Executive Board 

Vice President-Nicole Reginelli 

 One & Done Update-Benefactor lunch was held on March 10th 

 Open Chair Positions for next year: Bingo Night, FunVisor Co-chair, Safe Routes to School co-chair 

 Planning Meeting for next year-April 29th at 8:30 am 

Co-Treasurer-Bianca Gruetter  

 Treasurer’s report-posted at http://www.davesavehsc.org/hsc-budget.html 

 Next year’s budget planning 

Parliamentarian-Jeff Milde 

 The Nominating Committee Proposes the following slate for next year’s H&SC officers: 

President - Nicole Reginelli 
Vice President - Carolyn Harnish 
Parliamentarian - Becky Hanson 
Communication Officer - Kylie Heintz 
Co-Treasurer - Kim Simon 
Co-Treasurer - Beth Jackson 
Secretary - Heather Regoli 

 
Principal’s Report-Kit Bragg 

 Smarter Balance Testing will take place after spring break, please make sure your students are present 

 Reflex Math website is being used 

http://www.davesavehsc.org/hsc-budget.html


Committee Reports 

Circus After Dark: Kim Simon 

 Thank you for everyone who attended and all your generous donations 

Green Team: Lisa Hansen 

 Earth Week-April 20th to 24th 

 Trash free Tuesday-random raffles 

LGEF: Deborah Weinstein 

 Janae Ghaziani-joining as social media support 

 Barbara Black-business out reach 

 Becky Hanson-board member next year 

Adjournment-10:00 am 


